Jefferson County 4-H Council Meeting Minutes for Jan. 7, 2019
**HANDOUTS – meeting agenda, Dec. minutes, Coordinator’s Report,  Treasurer’s Report

**Attendance:  Chris & Layla Franson, County Mountys & Paws-N-Claws;  Laurie Hampton, Paws-N-Claws;  Danell Mackey, Discovery 4-H Club;  Laura L. Kitchen, Council Treasurer;  Patricia Young, Clover Cut Riders;  Glenda Meek, Silver Spurs;  Marilee Liske, Horseketeers;   Loretta Nelson, Golden Clovers;    Tanya Barnett, Coordinator

**President Danell Mackey called the meeting to order at 6:40pm .  US Flag Salute & 4-H Pledge

**Around-the-room introductions with one hope for this new year.

**M/S/C to accept the Dec. minutes as presented

**Treasurer’s Report:  Revenue $30,519.28  +  Expenditures ($1,247.38) = Cash Balance $29,271.90.   “Report will be put on file for audit.”

**HANDOUT – Jefferson County 4-H Clubs & Programs Contact Information, 2018-2019.  Please tell Tanya of any changes/additions to this list ASAP so all info available is correct.
**Horse Committee Report from Glenda.  Council M/S/C for 2018-19:  #1.  The president position will remain vacant for this 4-H year.  Tanya will run the meetings.  #2.  Chris Franson will be the committee member with the tie-breaking vote.   #3.  Glenda will be the VP and will call the meetings to order and will adjourn the meetings.   Per By-laws, if and when the President position is filled,  that person must be approved by Council.
**Sign up tonight (or RSVP Tanya ASAP) to attend the “Building Successful Learning Communities” class in the WSU Classroom, 9:30 – 12:30, Friday, Jan. 25th.  M/S/C to give our

Americorp Volunteer, Laura Roar, a $25 stipend to help cover her gas so she can attend this class on Jan. 25th. 

**HANDOUT – Draft schedule for our Jan. 26th Super Saturday at the Chimacum Grange.  “Who Leads?” volunteers tonight (thank you):  Tyler Nelson may bring one of his award winning Level 2 record books to share.  Shannon Bishop will teach the Judging Contest class.  Amy Long will help with the Portable Challenge class.  Marilee Liske will pick the pizza up from Ferino’s.  EVERYONE stays to clean up.    Anyone else wishing to volunteer to help on the 26th should contact Tanya ASAP.  Having the yoga class will cost us $35 - $45.  Ice cream may cost us $45 - $50.  Each person eating pizza will pay $5.  Tanya will have a more comprehensive Super Saturday poster out soon.  4-Hers need to sign up ASAP.  Each club leader needs let Tanya know ASAP how many they expect to attend from their club or project.

**Spring Presentations will be March 18th, 3:30 – 7pm in the 4-H Bldg. at the Fairgrounds  AND  March 21st in the WSU Classroom, 3-7pm.  4-Hers will sign up before each date for a specific presentation time slot.

**Our 4-H Mini Camps will be in the WSU Classroom June 24 – 28, 10am to 1pm.  4-H volunteers and 4-H members are invited to teach and share non-4-Hers what all we do in 4-H.

**Loretta Nelson, the Archery Project Leader in Golden Clovers 4-H Club presented the amazing activities that her project is doing this year.  Meet Tuesdays, 3:30 – 5pm, at the Sportsmen’s Club in Port Townsend.  Club accepts mature 10 year olds & up.  Safety always comes first.  Shoot outside when the weather allows.  When inside, they are learning and building.  Made wooden arrows last year and are working on aluminum arrows this year.  May also make training bows this year.  For Community Service, will be helping a Girl Scout troop earn their Archery Badge and will collect food donations for the Food Banks during their upcoming Open Archery (open to all ages)Tournament that they will host in April (possibly the 13th) at the Sportsmen’s Club.  This Open Tournament is also a fundraiser for the club.  They will also host a one day Archery Camp, date TBA.  They will begin competitive shooting soon and will participate in the Tri-County tournament in Kitsap Co.   One member is currently training others down in Belfair and will soon travel out of state to compete in the Utah JOAD and in Las Vegas (which is the largest archery tournament in the world).    Archery Project members have interacted with 4-Hers in both Kitsap and Clallam Counties and have made great friends. 
**The NASA “Discover Exoplanets” exhibit will be in the WSU Classroom July 26 – Oct. 26.  If you would have met in the WSU Classroom during those dates, please contact Tanya ASAP so she can schedule you to meet at the County Library, which is a co-host for this NASA exhibit.  

**The new front desk WSU staff person is Cat North.  She will work M – W, 9:30am to 4pm.  Contact her at  CNorth@co.jefferson.wa.us      360-379-5610, ext. 200

**HANDOUT – from L Hampton about ways that anyone in 4-H can help support our County Fair.  Copies of past WA State Fair Commissioner reports were passed around.   Fair Service-In-Kind (FSIK) jobs will be discussed more at our Feb. 4th Council meeting.

** Tanya’s Coordinator’s Report will be attached to these minutes and will be available at our Feb. 4th Council meeting.  Includes:  **Tanya has been working with a veterinarian at Chimacum Valley Vet Clinic to start up a Jeff. Co. 4-H Vet Project.  **4-H Rifles are taking a break right now.  **Both our Quilcene and Brinnon Afterschool programs are going very, very well.  A copy of the Brinnon newsletter was passed around.   **The  4-H Teen Adventure Club in Quilcene now has a teen assistant.   **Funds may soon be available to bring on an Admin. help person for our two afterschool programs.  **The KYG McTakeover brought in about $400.  Their meetings start this Sunday.    **Tanya has been working on grants – 1 for our Challenge Course thru the No Child Left Behind program and 1 for $10,000 for our Brinnon Afterschool program.

CLUB  SHARE  **Great article in the paper covering Discovery 4-H’s recent excellent showing in the Lego Robotics qualifying.  Both groups received awards.  Rookie group for their project.  The veteran group won the Core Values Award for their teamwork, mentoring their rookie group, and for acting with integrity and for being respectful at all times.    Both groups are now meeting every day so they will be ready for the semi-finals on the 19th.    **Brinnon Afterschool will have a float in the Brinnon Loyality Days Parade and Alicia will  run the Kids’ Zone during the Shrimp Fest, in hopes of catching the eye of the committee and receiving a consideration of funds for their Afterschool Program.    **Tonight is the last chance to buy raffle tickets for County Mountys’ raffle for a cord of firewood.  Winner will be drawn on Jan. 14th.     **Paws-N-Claws had a great time joining County Mountys for a Dec. 17th Holiday Party.    **Our high school Roboctopi  4-H Club is busy crunching numbers and getting ready to build for their upcoming competition.

**Everyone is invited to sew on National Sewing Day, Feb. 2nd,  to make Quilts for Valor.  See the email that Tanya recently sent out to all 4-H club leaders.  Or contact her now to receive it again.

**All clubs & projects should consider presenting for a late afternoon hour to the Brinnon Afterschool 4-H Program, Mon.  thru Wed., grades K-8, 22 to 28 youth on any given day.   Presentations are also welcome at the Quilcene Afterschool Program.  Use your new Contact List to let those in charge know that you would like to present.

Adjourned at 8:15pm







Submitted by L Hampton  
